Dear parents,

Thank you for all of your lovely feedback on the videos and pictures. They are a great opportunity for us to share with you all the progress that your child is making. The BBs have been very busy discovering what happens during this holiday time in different countries. We learned that every family celebrates and enjoys this time in a unique way.



During the last two weeks

During the first week we learned a lot about kindness. Kindness is a key ingredient that helps children feel good. We learned to use the magic words "please" and "thank you," and how to say we're sorry. We also learned about hugs, friendship and the importance of waiting for our turn to use toys:)

Our BBs made beautiful cards for their mates to show how much they love them!

As for the second week we enjoyed learning about many different holiday traditions. We discovered that Santa Claus gets in our homes through the chimney, that Hanukkah is celebrated by counting and lighting candles each night. The BBs also discovered that the three Kinas, named Melchior, Caspar, Balthazar traveled to Bethlehem to bring gifts and that Saint Nicholas brings fruit and chocolate. We learned all of that through books during our story time and while



making amazing crafts. The BBs love showing you their daily progress and how much fun they have making the crafts and cooking too!

This week we made a Rudolf with rice crackers, marmalade, and pretzels:)

We hope you liked the Christmas present your BB made. The children really enjoyed it and they could not be prouder!

## Reminders

- No after school clubs on Wed 16<sup>th</sup>
- We kindly ask you to take home your BBs bag with spare clothes on Wed 16<sup>th</sup> and please bring it back with all the necessary items after the holidays.

Finally, we would like to wish you a season filled with Joy, Peace and Happiness to all!!

Ms. Maria and Ms. Bahar